Notes from previous meeting: 26th August

President Garry opened the meeting and welcomed members. There were no guests.

The Group Forum on 5th October will be held at the Tasmanian Hockey Centre.

It has been suggested the joint Group 3 joint fundraiser support Tad Tas to provide mobility vehicles to children. Any other suggestions to President Garry, please.

Our web site should be up and running by the 1st September and will contain links to the Cycle Challenge Registration. Please consider sharing the link on social media sites.

The launch of the Cycle Challenge will be on 19th October. Greg Saunders is now Chair of the committee and acknowledged the work of the committee and previous Chairs.

Della discussed some upcoming social events. One is a tour and tasting at Stefano Lubiana wines in early October. The cost of \$35.00 per person will include wine tasting, nibbles and a glass of wine. This will be a partners' night and friends of Rotarians are also welcome. Date to be confirmed.

ROTARY CLUB OF CLAREMONT BULLETIN

Wednesday 2nd September

Members who have volunteered to assist at RYDA are reminded of this commitment.







WORLD PRESIDENT: K R Ravindran

DISTRICT GOVERNOR: John Dare

Rotary Club of Claremont Inc. P.O. Box 52 CLAREMONT TAS 7011

Meets: Wednesday 6.15 for 6.30 pm RSL Club **Bilton Street** Claremont Ph:03 62494978

PRESIDENT **Garry Sargent**



Secretary: Eric Lown elown1946@gmail.com

Bulletin Editor: Lillian Smith fillianmsmith@bigpond.com

Apologies by Wednesday 12.00 p.m. to

Lillian Smith: e-mail as above Ph: 0427 099 243 OR Greg Saunders:

sheepsaunders@hotmail.com Ph: 0408 110 921

Protection Officer, Paul Grubb, reminded members to ensure their Police Checks are current and to show him these so he can sign off the club register. Any members who also have the Working With Vulnerable Children card are asked to do the same.

Members pitted their wits against one another in a quiz and there was also a fines session.

Doug Fulton reminded members to pass on names of potential members to the Membership Committee, please. He also reported he has emptied the airport money spinner.

We wish Doug and Michael, Jo and Corrina happy and safe travels in the USA as they traverse Route 66.



September is Rotary's Basic Education and Literacy month.

"Literacy is a bridge from misery to hope. For everyone, everywhere, literacy is, along with education in general, a basic human right.... It is the road to human progress and the means through which every man, woman and child can realize his or her full potential." Kofi Annan Secretary-General of the United Nations 1997-2006



CURRENT MEETING 02/09

CHAIR: President Garry Sargent

MEETING FOCUS. Fellowship

REGISTRATION: volunteer,

please

BADGES: volunteer, please

PREVIOUS MEETING 26/08

MEETING FOCUS: Fellowship

APOLOGIES: A Simpson, G Strickland, M Clark

LEAVE: D Flint, G Cowie, R Goss, D Bordin

COMING EVENTS

MONDAY 5th October: Group Forum (partners and guests welcome)

SATURDAY 10th October: North Hobart Quiz Night

ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS

Birthday: 6th Maria Walker

Anniversary: 5th Anne and Paul Simpson

Membership: Get started and become a member today